
April 29, 2009 

The Honorable Linda McCulloch 

Secretary of State 

State Capitol

Helena, MT 59620

Dear Secretary McCulloch: 

In accordance with the power vested in me as Governor by the Constitution and the laws of 
the State of Montana, I hereby veto Senate Bill 291, “AN ACT ESTABLISHING THE 
MONTANA RAILROAD DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY; DEFINING TERMS; 
ESTABLISHING AUTHORITY MEMBERSHIP; AUTHORIZING THE APPOINTMENT OF 
AUTHORITY MEMBERS; CLARIFYING THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION'S 
AUTHORITY; REQUIRING THAT THE LEGISLATURE APPROVE THE AUTHORITY'S 
ACQUISITION OF A RAILROAD FACILITY; PROVIDING THE AUTHORITY WITH CERTAIN 
POWERS; PROVIDING THE AUTHORITY WITH RULEMAKING AUTHORITY THAT 
ALLOWS IT TO ISSUE REVENUE BONDS; CLASSIFYING CERTAIN AUTHORITY 
RAILROAD FACILITY PROPERTY AS CLASS NINE PROPERTY FOR PROPERTY TAX 
PURPOSES; CLASSIFYING CERTAIN AUTHORITY RAILROAD FACILITY PROPERTY AS 
CLASS TWELVE PROPERTY FOR PROPERTY TAX PURPOSES; PROVIDING THAT 
AUTHORITY FACILITIES ARE SUBJECT TO THE PRIVILEGE TAX; REQUIRING THAT 
THE AUTHORITY REPAY STATE APPROPRIATIONS; REQUIRING THE DEPARTMENT OF 
TRANSPORTATION TO CONSULT WITH THE AUTHORITY IN ADMINISTERING THE 
MONTANA ESSENTIAL FREIGHT RAIL ACT; ELIMINATING THE RAIL SERVICE 
COMPETITION COUNCIL; AMENDING SECTIONS . . . . ; REPEALING SECTION 2-15-
2511, MCA; AND PROVIDING AN IMMEDIATE EFFECTIVE DATE.”

Senate Bill 291 replaces the existing Rail Service Competition Council (“RSCC”) with a new 
Montana Railroad Development Authority, ostensibly for the purpose of increasing rail 
competition. I do not believe it would create competition. Rather, I believe it would expand 
unneeded bureaucracy and increase the possibility that public money will be targeted to build 
infrastructure that should be rightly financed by the private sector. 

The existing RSCC has been doing a commendable job of analyzing the factors involved in 
the lack of railroad competition in Montana. The RSCC also has done a very good job of 
informing policymakers, including the Legislature, of rail competition issues and possible 
solutions for moving forward in this difficult but important area.

The State should be concerned about the potential use of public money to build railroad 
infrastructure to serve private railroads, which by necessity would be connected with existing 
rail lines, with no guarantee of increased competition or benefit to Montana shippers. The 
concern is a real one. Lawmakers in Washington, D.C. have recently seen a major push by 



Class 1 Railroads to get Congress to allocate federal money to build infrastrucure to serve 
private railroads. While the average Montana taxpayer has no qualms with a private railroad 
making a fair profit, that taxpayer also agrees that it makes no sense to use public money to 
subsidize a situation that is fundamentally unfair to Montana shippers. 

It is also worth noting that the need for rail spurs for local economic development, for 
industrial parks, or for other projects can currently be met by local port authorities. These 
authorities possess bonding capabilities that allow them to finance carefully considered and 
targeted projects to meet local needs. A statewide authority would add very little to what is 
rightly a local function.

Due to the unnecessary growth in bureaucracy proposed by this legislation, the creation of an 
authority that could lead to the use of funds without benefit to Montana taxpayers and 
shippers - or worse yet, the misuse of public funds, the fact that the RSCC currently has acted 
effectively in raising important rail competition issues, and the fact that local port authorities 
can fulfill most of the functions brought forth in this bill under existing law, I ask for your 
support in sustaining my veto of Senate Bill 291.

Sincerely, 

BRIAN SCHWEITZER

GOVERNOR

cc: Legislative Services Division


